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PURPOSE:  To approve Change Order No. 1 to American Process Group, LLC for the additional 
dewatered alum sludge that was removed from the south lagoon at the Ward Water Treatment Plant 
(WTP).  

BACKGROUND:  On May 6, 2024, City Council awarded a contract to American Process Group to 
dredge, dewater, and dispose of the contents of the south alum sludge lagoon at the Ward WTP for the 
amount of $885,773.  The estimated quantity to be removed was 1,400 dry tons. The project is now 
complete and a total amount of 1,644.94 dry tons were removed from the lagoon.  Change Order No. 
1 is for the additional 244.94 dry tons that were removed at the contract bid price of $542 per dry ton. 

BUDGET IMPACT: Funds for this project are available in the 2024-2025 Budget. 

RECOMMENDATION/ACTION REQUESTED:  The Public Services Department is recommending that 
Council approve Change Order No. 1 to American Process Group, LLC in the amount of $132,757.48.  
Upon approval of Change Order No. 1, the new total contract amount will be increased to 
$1,018,530.48.  

TITLE:    Change Order No. 1- Alum Sludge Dewatering- Ward Water Treatment Plant 
               American Process Group, LLC 
FROM:  Robby Stone – Public Services Director 
              Derrick Boone – Asst. Public Services Director 
               

MEETING DATE:   July 15, 2024 

PUBLIC HEARING: N/A ADVERTISED DATE/BY:  February 7, 2024  
                                           Purchasing Department 

ATTACHMENTS: Change Order No. 1 
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The south lagoon at the Ward Water Treatment Plant upon completion of the dewatering project. 

 
 

 




